
Submitter: Lynn Owen 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

03/29/2025 

Re:SB210 

Support 

Testimony: 

I previously worked with a non-citizen green card holder at an Assisted Living Center 

in Newport. During the 2008 Presidential election, she confided in me that she had 

received a ballot in the mail. She had completed and mailed the ballot to the County 

Clerk. This past election, I read a post on Waldport Community page that a person 

had received several ballots with unknown names in his mail.  

I immediately reported this to County Clerk.  

How many non-citizens have received and voted illegally? How many ballots have 

been placed incorrect mailboxes and not returned to County Clerk? 

I haven been an Oregon voter since I was 18. I am now going on 68. I see how 

flawed our mail-in system is. I fully support in-person voting with valid ID. 

Lynn R Owen 


